
Western Ontario Ringette League – WORL A/AA League 

January 17, 2013 

 2012-2013 Season – 14 member Associations, 33 Provincial A teams, 11 Provincial AA teams. 

U12 Provincial – Chatham, Elora Fergus, Forest, Guelph, Kitchener, London, Mitchell, Owen Sound, Waterloo (9 
teams) 

 Provincial Event will be held in Oshawa - April 11-14, 2013 

 At present we do not have a host for a Western Region Provincial Petite Year-end event which was held 
last year in Kitchener. Host and date of event – TBA. 

U14 A – Chatham, Elora Fergus, Forest, Kitchener, London, Mitchell (6 teams) 

U16 A – Chatham, Elora Fergus, Forest, Guelph, Kitchener, London, Seaforth, St. Mary’s (8 teams) 

U19 A – Elora Fergus, Forest, London, St. Marys-O’Hara, St. Marys-Wheal, Waterloo (6 teams) 

 ‘A’ Provincials – will be held in Nepean – March 14-17, 2013. Info posted on ORA website. 

U14 AA – Elora Fergus, Guelph, London, Waterloo (4 teams) 

 These teams play a combined schedule with WORL and CORL (Central Ontario Ringette League) 

U16 AA – Elora Fergus, Guelph, London (3 teams) 

 Combined schedule with WORL and CORL 

U19 AA – Guelph, London, St. Clements, Waterloo (4 teams) 

 Combined schedule with WORL and CORL 

 ‘AA’ Provincials – will be held in Waterloo – March 7-10, 2013. Info posted on ORA website. 

Open 18+ - St. Clements, Waterloo (Duncan), Waterloo (Greer), UWO Mustangs (4 teams) 

 St. Clements, and both Waterloo teams will compete in Waterloo, Western will compete in Nepean, for 
Provincials in 2013. 

Region representatives are to be decided 4 weeks prior to Provincials. Wild card teams to be decided by G&T. 

All League games are to be completed by February 24, March 3 as an absolute last date - to avoid any 
scheduling issues with Provincial participation and Ice issues in Local City owned Arenas. League Champions will 
be determined through scheduled games; there is no play-off rounds scheduled. 

The League will now prepare for the 2013-2014 provincial team declarations and team selections once 
Provincials are completed. The League is asking all Associations to encourage any and ALL players interested in 
playing at the provincial level to register their intents on-line at the WRRA website.   www.wrra.ca   - proceed 
to the WORL A-AA League Link to complete. 

Mike Guiler 

WORL President 

 mike_guiler@hotmail.com 
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